
Meeting Notes  
April 4, 2013 
 
Agenda: 

• I. Welcome and Introductions 
• II. AACCD Organizational Issues 

◦  A. Introduction of Executive Committee 
Wayne Summers and Priscilla Dodds have agreed to join the Executive Committee to 
help with continuity of AACCD.  Ashraf Saad will serve as past-chair, and Mark 
Guzdial as chair. 
 

◦  B. Voting on 2013-2014 AACCD Chair 
Mark Guzdial will continue as AACCD Chair for 2013-2014. 
 

◦  C. Establishing a new web presence and document repository 
Ken Hoganson agreed to set up a web presence for AACCD at Kennesaw.  Gita Phelps 
is going to look into getting the old AACCD pages pointing to the new ones. 
 

◦  D. Comments on subcommittee process 
The committee agreed to continue the subcommittee review process that we’ve 
been using this last year. 
 

• III. Suggestion from BoR Advisory Committees Meeting: A "Value of 
Computing" report. 

At the Academic Advisory Committees Chairs meeting that Ashraf and I attended in 
the Fall, a recommendation was made for each AAC to produce a report explaining 
the value of our discipline and our educational offerings to the state.  We had a 
discussion about the content of such a report: 

 Byron: We should probably start from the CSTA arguments for the value of 
computing, and maybe the Department of Education CIP codes. 

 Priscilla: For the Board of Regents, we need to make clear how we connect to 
computing in the state.  How we’re important to Georgia. 

 Wayne: In Columbus, jobs in IT are going open.  There are more jobs than 
graduates.  For Fort Benning, we offer an undergraduate games track, and 
graduate programs in modeling & simulation and Information Assurance.  
We teach Cobol for mainframes, and about 90 jobs go open each year in that 
subject.  We teach 30 students per year how to do Cobol, and those seats are 
all filled. 

 We need to make clear (1) the kinds of degrees that exist in the state, and (2) 
What the Technology needs are within the state and how we are meeting 
them. 

 Wayne: BOR needs to know that we have no problems with job placements.  



between having access to the information and being able to apply the 
information. 

 We also offer relationships with students, and we continue those with our 
alumni. 

 Learning computing is an apprenticeship, where peer learning and pair 
programming is useful. 

• MOOC students are those who are the strongest students. 
• The social part is an important part of the college education experience.  

Many of our campuses are emphasizing learning communities.  This helps to 

http://caite.cs.umass.edu/
http://www.ecepalliance.org/


Rick presented data (attached) on how community colleges work in Massachusetts 
and about how CAITE has made CC->4year program transitions more successful, 
and in so doing, improved diversity in 4 year computing programs.  He talked about 
data collected by Tom McKlin (The Findings Group) from the USG on transitions 
from Dalton, GPC, and Atlanta Metro Center into the 4 year programs in the state. 
 
Complete College Georgia wants 60% of Georgia to have some academic credential 
over the next 7 years.  We’re currently at 33%. 
 


